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 Minister joins Carers in New Years Hoopla! 
Women and men faced with the demands of caring for a loved one do 
not usually have the time, energy or opportunity to think about 
themselves. But over the past year and a half a range of unique 
personal development programmes funded by the Public Health 
Agency (PHA) in conjunction with the Western Health and Social Care 
Trust (Western Trust), has turned this on its head for 106 female carers 
and 30 male carers from Fermanagh, Omagh, Strabane and Derry/
Londonderry. 

During a major carers’ celebration event, at the Silver Birches Hotel in 
Omagh, Health Minister Edwin Poots was present to commend these 
women and men, who face enormous demands as carers. The Minister 
was able to congratulate all those who graduated from three key 
personal development programmes pioneered by Me Unltd, ‘It’s All 
About Me’ (women carers), What About Me? (male carers under 60 
years) and COSY-M (Carers over sixty years - male). 

Honouring carers at the Me Unltd New Year Carers’ Hoopla Part II 
Event in Omagh the Minister said: “Carers make an enormous 
contribution towards helping family members and friends to remain in 
their own homes, and live more independent, fulfilling lives.   

“It is very clear that the efforts and personal sacrifices of individual 

carers result in dramatically improved outcomes for the health and 

wellbeing of those who need care most. 

“Supporting individuals to live at home for longer also offers benefits in 

terms of sustaining close personal relationships and maintaining social 
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Review of Health and Social Care  
The Compton Review of Health and Social Care 
was published late 2011. The report indicates a 
definite policy shift towards personalisation in 
Northern Ireland. The carer-specific section is 
on p68-69, though there are references 
throughout. Here we summarise some of the 
main points for carers and older people.   

Key points from the section covering older 
people and carers include: 

· Home as the hub of care for older people, 
with more services provided at home and in the 
community.�

· A major reduction in residential 
accommodation for older people, over the next 
five years.�

· Introduction of reablement to encourage 
independence and help avoid unnecessary 
admissions of older people into hospital.�

· A greater role for nursing home care in 
avoiding hospital admissions.�

· More community-based step-up/stepdown 
and respite care, provided largely by the 
independent sector.�

· A focus on promoting healthy ageing, 
individual resilience and independence.�

· More integrated planning and delivery of 
support for older people, with joined up services 
and budgets in health and social care, and pilots 
to explore budgetary integration beyond health 
and social care.�

· A holistic and consistent approach to 
assessment of older people’s needs across 
Northern Ireland and an equitable range of 
services.�

· A diverse choice of provision to meet the 
needs of older people, with appropriate 
regulation and safeguards to ensure quality and 
protect the vulnerable.�

· Personalised care designed to deliver the 
outcomes care users and their families want, 
with increasing control over budgets, and 
access to advocacy and support if needed.�

A policy review of carers’ assessments and 
more practical support for carers including 
improved access to respite provision. 
http://www.carersuk.org/northernireland 

Carers Week 2012 

The theme of Carers Week 2012 is ‘In 
sickness and In Health’. 

The Western Health and Social Care Trust are 
running two Carers Week celebration events.  

The first is on Tuesday 19th June 2012 in 
Lusty Beg, Kesh and the other is on Thursday 
21st June 2012 in the White Horse Hotel, 
Derry. 

Please note these events are for Carers only. 
If you require alternate care for the person you 
care for we would encourage you to seek help 
via you family networks in the first instance. If 
this approach doesn’t work out for you please 
contact your social worker. 

Attendance at these events is by invitation only 
for Carers registered on the Trust’s carers 
database. Places will be allocated on a first 
come, first served basis. 

We do not have a budget for travel, however if 
you have no transport let us know as soon as 
possible and we will endeavour to put you in 
contact with a Carer who can give you a lift 
from your area. 

 

Social Work ‘Duty system’ 

When contacting the social worker involved with your 
loved ones case by phone, you may go through to 
voicemail. This can be for a number of reasons. It may 
be that the member of staff is on the phone to someone 
else or the member of staff has stepped out of their 
office for a few minutes. If the member of staff is out of 
the office for an extended period of time e.g. On training 
or leave, the greeting on the voicemail will advise you of 
this. The greeting will also advise you that if your query 
is urgent then you should re-dial and ask to speak to the 
duty social worker.  

This is a service that is in place to deal with urgent 
situations that cannot wait until your own social worker 
is back in the office. Please note that duty can be busy 
so if you get the duty social workers voicemail, then 
please leave a clear message with your name and 
telephone number and your call will be returned as soon 
as possible. 
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Benefits Factsheet 
In conjunction with Carers NI the Western 
Trust has a Benefits factsheet for Carers 
2011/12, please contact Cathy for copies. 
Email requests accepted or access from 
the Western Trust website. 
www.westerntrust.hscni.net 
Also visit www.nidirect.gov.uk 
 

Disability and Carers Service 
Address: Castle Court, Royal Avenue, 
Belfast, BT1 1HR 

Phone numbers:- 
Attendance Allowance: (028) 9090 6178 
Carers Allowance and Carers Credit (028) 
9090 6186 
Text Phone:  0800 243 787 
Fax  (028) 9049 0220 

Benefit Rates  
 

Carers Allowance 
£55.55 

Earnings Limit - £100 

 

Disability Living 
Allowance 
Care component  

Lower Rate - £19.55 

Middle Rate - £49.30 

Higher Rate - £73.60 

 

Mobility Component 

Lower Rate - £19.55 

Higher Rate - £51.40 

 

Attendance Allowance 
Lower Rate – £49.30 

Higher Rate – £73.60 

 

Not sure what benefits you are entitled to or need a benefits check? 

For independent advice and support contact: -  

Omagh Independent Advice Service  

Tel: 028 82 243 252  

Dove House Resource Centre, Derry 

Tel: 028 71269327 

The Resource Centre, Derry 

Tel: 028 71352832 

Churches Advice Centre, Spencer Rd, L’Derry 

Tel: 028 71342536 

Rosemount Community Resource Centre, Derry 

Tel: 028 71282829 

Limavady Community Development Initiative (LCDI) 

Tel: 028 777 65438 

Citizens  Advice Bureau: 

(Fermanagh)  Tel: 028 66 324 334  (L/Derry)  Tel: 028 71362444 

(Strabane)  Tel: 028 71282665 

Carers NI also provide advice and support via a helpline Tel: 028 90439 
843 

Pension Service - Pension Credit 

Address 

Pension Service– Pension Credit 

PO Box 205 

Londonderry BT48 6YB 

Application line 0808 100 6165 (Freephone) 

 

Phone number 

Enquiry Line 0845 601 8821 (Freephone) 

Application line 0808 100 1165 (Freephone) 

 

Text phone 

Enquiry line 0808 100 2198 (Freephone) 

Fax 028 7127 4643 

Opening hours: 

 Monday — Friday, 9am—5pm 
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New Years Hoopla  - Part II 

Minister joins Carers in New 
Years Hoopla! ....continued 
networks in the wider community. 

“It is important that carers are 
afforded equal status with other 
providers of care, and recognised 
as true expert partners with the 
opportunity to contribute to the 
commissioning, planning, design, 
delivery and review of services to 
support the caring role in relation to 
the people they care for.” 

Elaine Way, Chief Executive of the 
Western Trust also attended and 
said: “I’d like to thank Me Unltd for 
inviting me to speak at this hugely 
successful event today and I 
congratulate them on developing 
programmes that clearly make such 
a difference to carers’ lives. Anyone 
who heard the carers speak today 
must have been both encouraged 
and humbled by their stories. 

“The Trust is proud to work in 
partnership with Me Unltd and I’d 
also like to acknowledge my own 
staff for who work so hard to 
support carers. A special word of 
thanks is due to the Public Health 
Agency for funding this much 
needed programme for our local 
carers.” 

The “Me” Programmes delivered by 
Me Unltd have provided all the 
carers involved with invaluable 
respite from the demands and 
stresses of caring, while learning 
about new ways in which they can 
improve their physical, mental, 
emotional and spiritual well-being.  

Continued Page 5 

Pictured 
right: Male 
Carers 
Group 
Derry/
London-
derry 

Pictured left: 
Male Carers 
Group 
Fermanagh 

Pictured 
right: 
Women 
who 
completed 
‘It’s all 
about me’ 
Fermanagh 

Pictured above: Women from Omagh who 
completed ‘It’s all about me’. 
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Minister joins Carers in New Years Hoopla! ....cont inued 

Carers have learnt new self-management skills including time and stress management, as well 
as identifying a range social, training and employment options to avail of - motivating each to 
realise their full potential across all areas of their lives.    

Speaking at the event, Brendan Bonner, Head of Health and Social Wellbeing Improvement 
(West), PHA added, “The Public Health Agency was set up to promote good health and wellbeing 
within our population and to tackle the unjust health inequalities between the best and worst off in 
our society. We do this in partnership with the community and a wide range of organisations. 
Working with Me Unltd and the Western Health and Social Care Trust, the PHA is keen to 
support carers and the vital role they play looking after their relatives and friends and making a 
huge contribution to health and wellbeing. 

“Personal development programmes are important in helping carers to see their own needs and 
have the confidence not only to look after themselves and their loved ones, but also to increase 
their skills, perhaps enhancing their future employability, for example. I am sure many have given 
up significant opportunities to undertake the role of carer. Courses that help improve wellbeing 
and skills contribute to carers’ personal support and, in a small way, acknowledge the significant 
responsibilities they take on for society.” 

Over £12,500 worth of pro-bono services have been levered under Me Unltd’s Give-a-care 
Scheme from a range of health and well-being providers in Fermanagh, Omagh and Derry/
Londonderry. This is being used to help carers to achieve goals set in their personal development 
plans.  

At the carers’ celebration event, the carers involved in the last tranche of programmes were 
presented with Certificates of Outstanding Achievement, and Institute of Leadership and 
Management Development Awards and treated to a morning of inspirational speakers and stories 
from women and men who care. Me Unltd also presented seven “Me Time” groups with financial 
contribution as part of their ‘inspirational’ awards.   

Pictured left Women Carers from Strabane 
and the Foyle area who completed ‘It’s all 
about me’ personal development 
programme. 

Right Minister Poots joins Carers, Bernie 
Convey, Claire McGovern, Pearl McAleese, 
Caroline Wood, Jackie Quinn, and Colette 
Carey. 
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With the publication of new statistics for Carers A ssessment uptake, Carers 
Northern Ireland debates some of the findings. 
The Department of Health, Social Services and Public Safety (DHSSPS) has published the first 
of a new quarterly series of 'Carers Statistics for Northern Ireland'. The statistics look at Carers 
Assessments and re-assessments – how many have been offered and either taken up or 
declined and the reasons why carers have declined them. It also looks at carers reviews and re-
assessments. Here Carers NI discuss some of the findings. 

In Northern Ireland there are 207,000 carers, people who, without payment, provide help and 
support to a partner, family member or friend who is frail, ill or disabled. Caring is part of life and 
can happen to any one of us, but without the right support caring can have a devastating impact. 
Evidence shows that caring can cause ill health, poverty and social isolation. When caring is 
intensive and unsupported you can struggle to hold down a job, get a night's sleep, stay healthy 
and maintain your relationships with friends and family. 

When caring happens, many people are shocked to find out just how little support there can be. 
Help is often out there, but talk to many carers and they will tell you to be ready to fight tooth and 
nail for every bit of help you get. 

Half of Carers' assessment offers being declined  

For this reason we are disappointed to see that over half of the 2,500 Carers Assessments 
offered are being declined. Carers Northern Ireland believes that Carers Assessments are a vital 
tool to help carers get the support they need to continue in their caring role – a role which saves 
the Northern Ireland economy £4.4 billion a year in health costs. 

Fear of failure  

Why then do they refuse assessment? The statistics seem to support our view that many carers 
are unsure what an assessment involves and perhaps mistakenly see it as some kind of test that 
must be passed or a judgement on their ability to look after someone. Older carers in particular 
tend to struggle on 'without any fuss' and might be reluctant to take advantage of any help that 
could be highlighted by a Carers Assessment. Misplaced fears of the assessment having an 
effect on benefits or resulting in the looked-after person being taken into residential care all seem 
likely (de) motivators. 

No benefit  

A disappointingly high proportion of carers refused an assessment because they didn't see it as 
beneficial. This would suggest difficulties with the process, with too much emphasis on service 
provision, rather than on the things we know that really make a difference to carers lives – access 
to appropriate respite, information, recognition of their role and involvement in the healthcare 
decision making process. In these straitened times, there is naturally a fear of raising carers' 
expectations of receiving services that can't be provided through lack of funds. These statistics 
highlight a need for health professionals to be more proactive and creative in their use of 
assessments.  

Bad timing?  

Interestingly a large number of carers felt the timing of the assessment offer was unsuitable. A 
simple explanation for this is likely to be that many carers would have to undergo the assessment 
in the presence of the person they look after, especially if there is no respite provision in place. 
This would naturally make it difficult to have a frank and open discussion.   

Identifying carers  

Carer identification is a major stumbling block. Many people don't describe themselves as 
'carers', preferring to say "I'm just being a husband, a wife, a mum, a dad, a son, a daughter, a 
friend or a good neighbour." This prevents some people from seeing the relevance of a Carers 
Assessment to their own situation. 

Article continued page 7 
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Carers Assessment continued 

 

Opportunity  

Despite the high refusal rates, we would continue 
to advocate for more widespread use of Carers 
Assessments. While it's a statutory right for 
carers to be offered an assessment, we feel that 
with more enthusiastic promotion, more creativity 
in their use and more proactive approaches to 
helping carers identify themselves as such, the 
Carers Assessment will become an invaluable 
tool to help people who give so much to society 
get a little more back in return.   

 

For a E- Copy of the report contact 
Cathy.Magowan@westerntrust.hscni.net 

 

New standards for Day Care 
Health Minister Edwin Poots has published new 
minimum standards for day care settings. The 
standards specify the minimum requirements 
which providers of day care services must meet. 
They also clarify the level of service that people 
attending day care can expect to receive. 

The care standards for day care settings are part 
of a series being developed by the Department 
of Health, Social Services and Public Safety 
(DHSSPS) for regulated care services. 
Standards have already been published for 
residential family centres, residential and nursing 
care homes and for nursing and domiciliary care 
agencies. 

They will be used by the Regulation and Quality 
Improvement Authority (RQIA), the regulatory 
body for health and social services, through its 
programme of registration and inspection of day 
care settings, to assess and report on the quality 
of services delivered. 

More information 

Download the standards at http://
www.dhsspsni.gov.uk/index/phealth/sqs/sqsd-
standards/sqsd-standards-care-standards.htm. 

Thank you to Carers NI for the articles above 

The Department of Work and Pensions 
(DWP) is consulting on the assessment 
criteria, weighting and thresholds for the 
replacement benefit for Disability Living 
Allowance, Personal Independence 
Payment (PIP). 

In the Government's welfare reform proposals, 
it's planned to replace DLA with a new benefit, 
Personal Independence Payment or PIP. 
Eligibility for the benefit will involve a face to 
face assessment using new criteria that 
assess a person's level of disability. These 
criteria will be used to decide on new claims 
claims for PIP from April 2013 and to reassess 
existing DLA working-age claimants between 
2013 and 2016. 

DWP published a second draft of the 
Assessment Criteria Regulations and 
supporting explanatory note on 14 November 
2011. They have now published 
supplementary information including proposed 
entitlement thresholds, case studies and data 
on the projected PIP caseload in Great Britain. 
This document should be read in conjunction 
with the draft Regulations and explanatory 
note. 

It's important that people in Northern Ireland 
feed into the consultation as the situation here 
is not reflected in the statistics produced by 
DWP. For example Disability Living Allowance 
claimants in Northern Ireland are generally 
younger and a higher proportion have mental 
health conditions, compared to Great 
Britain. Northern Ireland residents are 
encouraged to send their responses via the 
Department for Social Development (DSD). 
See the cover letter below. 

How to respond  

There's a lot to take in but we suggest that 
you read the first document  which sets out 
the assessment criteria, thresholds and 
consultation, followed by the other two.  

http://www.carersuk.org/news-northern-
ireland/item/2470-pip-consultation 

If you'd like to send any comments to inform 
the response from Carers Northern Ireland, 
please email john.mccormick@carersni.org. 



Cathy Magowan   
Carer Support Co-ordinator 
Western Health and Social Care Trust 
2 Coleshill Road, Enniskillen 
Co. Fermanagh  BT74 7HG 
 
Tel: 028 66 344 163 
Email: Cathy.Magowan@westerntrust.hscni.net  
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Do you care for an older person with Dementia? 

Personal development courses delivered by the award winning Me Unltd will be 
commencing in April 2012 across the Western Trust, specifically for Carers who 
care for an older person with Dementia. For more information call Noreen on  
07795096861 or email noreen@meunltd.org 

This is an excellent opportunity for some ‘Me’ time. If you require alternate care we 
would encourage you to explore your own family networks in the first instance. If 
this doesn’t work out, please contact your social worker. 

 

�


